South Windsor Panthers – Minutes 11-17-10
	Minutes
	

	
	

	President (Dave Hodge)
	See new business

	
	

	Vice President(Steve)
	Not in attendance

	
	

	Treasurer (Paul)
	Not in attendance

	Concession and Apparel Coordinator (Anne Marie)
	Looking for new apparel provider for next year.  J&B and Recognition are out.  

	Fundraising Coordinator (Darren)
	Not in attendance

	
	

	Equipment (Steve Harz)
	No report

	
	

	Secretary (Greg )
	No report

	
	

	Parent Liaison (Dave R.)
	Not in attendance

	
	

	Cheerleading League Rep (Ursula)
	Need to come up with plan for practice space next November in the event that the teams advance in competition again.  The girls had a very hard time finding practice space after the regular season ends.  

	
	

	Cheerleading Coordinator (Kim)
	Cheer awards party coming up at Ron-a-Roll.  A-team can’t compete this weekend because of several illnesses.  B-team competes this weekend then wraps-up.  

	
	

	League Rep (Mick)
	League money was stolen from a rep’s house and included the money from the cheer competition.   A person was arrested today and there is a possibility of getting some money back.  The league is making new rules on how to handle money after competitions.  Teams had options to sue for damages, but all teams decided against this.
North Branford and possibly 3 other teams from southern CT are interested in joining our league.  If they all join there would likely be a southern division created in the CTYFL.  

Dave Hodge is chairman of the CTYFL Rules & Regs committee.  They will be discussing weights, ages and how to split up teams.  There are only a few towns that this really applies to – us, Glastonbury, Berlin, Windsor and H/K.  One town consistently splits teams “one good, one bad”, which is against league policy.  One of the options being considered was splitting teams by elementary school districts.  It was decided not to push for this because it would be difficult to implement and if a town wants to cheat, they are going to find a way to cheat anyways.  Regarding changing the weights, discussions are going to be centered around raising the weight limit for the A-teams.  It was agreed that an increase of 10 pounds was OK if the heavier kids were only allowed to play on the interior line.


	
	

	Field Director(Kevin)
	Taking lights off the field this week and stored at his property.

	
	

	General Discussions
	

	 New Business
	Elections – all nominations were made by Dave Hodge.  All votes were unanimous.  Results:
Vice President, Paul Amata

Field Coordinator, Kevin Foley
Fund Raising Coordinator, Darren Demartino
Head Cheerleading – Kim Parlapiano
Treasurer – Alan Kinsella

Concessions and Apparel – Anne Marie Sollima
Reviewed parent survey results.  Scores were lowest on the cheer squads, which also had the lowest survey participation rates.  It was hard to identify why the scores were so low because many parents did not include comments.  Considering re-administering the surveys to cheer to attempt to get better participation and to have the individuals who gave negative scores to add comments so that issues may be identified and addressed.
Dave would like to redo our Mission Statement so that parents have a clearer understanding of what to expect from the program.  There are many parents that want it to be more competitive and others that wish it to be more like a rec program with more equal playing time.  It is very hard to satisfy both camps.  The mission statement will likely reflect a more competitive stance for the A and B teams and a more instructional stance for the C and MM teams.  About 6 individuals stayed after the meeting to work on a new statement.


	.
	


Panthers Board Meeting Attendance
	Name
	Title
	Attended

	Dave Hodge
	President
	Y

	Steve Kaczmarek
	Vice President
	N

	Darren DeMartino
	Fundraising Coordinator
	N

	Paul Amata
	Treasurer
	N

	Anne Marie Sollima
	Concession and Apparel Coordinator 
	Y

	Kim Parlapiano
	Cheerleading Coordinator
	Y

	Steve Harz
	Equipment Manager
	Y

	Mick Dunn
	League Rep
	Y

	Kevin Foley
	Facilities Manager
	Y

	Ursula Giroux
	Cheerleading League Rep
	Y

	Dave Romejko
	Parent Liaison
	N

	Greg Micoletti
	Secretary
	Y


Guests
	
	11-17
	10-20
	9-22
	8-19
	7-21
	6-16
	5-16

	Dan Lacy
	N
	N
	N
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Ed Sullivan
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Gary Bazzano
	Y
	Y
	Y
	N
	N
	N
	N


11-17-10 – Also in attendance was Kara Phadael, Kristi Kaz, Mike Kelly, Alan Kinsella, Justin Kapisak

10-20-10 – Also in attendance was Jason Race

9-22-10 – no additional guests

8-19-10 – Scott Guerette, Alan Osit

7-21-10 – no additional guests

6/16/10 – no additional guests

5/16/10 – no additional guests

4/28/10 – no additional guests

3/17/10 – no additional guests

2/17/10 – no additional guests

1/20/10 – Also in attendance was Mike Kelly

12/17/09 – no additional guests

11/18/09 – no additional guests

	                                     Non Board Voting Members for December 15th meeting  (2 votes)

	Ed Sullivan
	

	Gary Bazzano
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